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Remarks delivered by Mr. Vladimir Voronkov, Under-Secretary-General  

United Nations Office of Counter-Terrorism 

 
Wreath Laying Ceremony to Honor the Victims of the Terrorist Attack at the UN House in 

Abuja  

 
30 August 2023 

 
Her Excellence, Ms. Oluremi Tinubu, First Lady of Nigeria,   

Excellencies,  
 
Ladies and Gentlemen,  
 
I am both humbled and honored to take part in this wreath laying ceremony in memory of our 
fallen colleagues and friends who died in the attack on the United Nations House on 26 August 
2011.  
 

Terrorism continues to threaten peace and security, leaving in its wake hundreds of thousands 
of victims and survivors.  
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It was not only an attack on Nigeria, but an attack on the global community, and as former 
United Nations Secretary-


